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Once again Maryland state senators are proposing a bill that is deceptively vague and 
therefore should be withdrawn.  What is “Establishing and altering certain requirements” 
and what are the “certain urgent care centers”?  These phrases tell the taxpayer 
ABSOLUTELY NOTHING.  
 
The only reason why people are being asked about their vaccine status is because the 
federal health emergency was recently renewed.  Otherwise HEPA prohibits such 
health inquiries because health status is no one’s concern other than that of the 
individual, their family and their physician. Why the health emergency was extended is 
nonsensical.  Nationwide the blue states have almost simultaneously withdrawn their 
mask and vaccine mandates. Red states stopped buying into these protocols last year 
with tremendous socioeconomic success!  Globally, nations around the world are 
withdrawing their mask and vaccine mandates and passport schemes.  WHY?  Not 
because of science, because governments including the U.S. federal agencies and the 
federal, state and local governments never truly investigated the science, but because 
citizens, parents, healthcare professionals and businesses are standing up for the truth.  
Covid-19 was a hoax except for the elderly and those with comorbidities.  Covid-19 was 
created with the purpose of negatively affecting western societies, including the United 
States, by decimating their economies, crippling child development and education, 
eradicating small businesses, increasing crime, fragmenting families, neighborhoods 
and churches.  The money that the U.S. government has spent for Covid is staggering 
and has turned out to be an unfathomable waste.   
 
Maryland taxpayers do not need to pay for state overreach into different institutions 
regarding Covid vaccine status nor does the state need to extend medical authority 
outside of what the individual dictates.  
 
After watching the bills and testimonials this legislative session, I have witnessed the 
constant begging for money from the taxpayer for the most inconsequential and 
ludicrous schemes.  At this point in time ANYTHING for Covid is a waste of tax dollars.  
Omicron, zenacron, larry moe and curlycron are attenuated derivatives of the original 
flu.  The public can survive them.  The number of people who passed from the regular 
flu in 2021 is similar to the number that passed from Covid.  We don’t need to invest in a 
medical fact of life.  The state of Maryland does not need mobile units, vaccine 
mandates, vaccine passports or lists regarding the public’s immunization status.  The 
CDC’s information on Covid, which should have been a reliable source, has either been 
all over the map or simply published lies.  They couldn’t be trusted, Maryland legislators 
can’t be trusted.  Stop all Covid related legislative schemes!  


